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Memorandum 

To: Hanover School Committee 
From: Thomas Raab, Assistant Superintendent 
Cc: Matthew Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 
Date: November 14, 2018 
Re: FY 2019 Budget Update 

Please find attached the FY 2019 Budget Update as of November 9, 2018. Note that the transfers 
approved at the September 12, 2018 meeting have been entered. As expected, we remain at our 
Town Meeting allocation of $28,082,846 after the transfers. The transfers allow us to more 
accurately represent spending throughout the rest of the fiscal year. To date, we’ve either spent 
or encumbered 32.15% of the overall budget as is expected by the middle of the second quarter. 

In the past, I’ve provided explanations for any negative balances. The only negative balance is 
highlighted on page two. The -$570,404.70 represents special education expenses that I have not 
encumbered against our Circuit Breaker funds yet. Please remember that I budgeted the use of 
$575,000 of Circuit Breaker funds for FY 2019. Following the budget strategy that I’ve used 
over the past three years, I am slow to spend the Circuit Breaker funds hoping to reserve as much 
as possible for the next fiscal year and provide us with some funds to handle unexpected Special 
Education Expenses. We are expecting to receive $573,013 in FY 2019 Circuit Breaker 
Reimbursement in addition to the FY 2018 carryover of $61,143.89. Taken together and 
subtracting our known liability, we are left with $63,752.19 to manage unanticipated expenses. 
As the Committee is aware, I am much more comfortable when our anticipated reserves are 
closer to $200,000.  We are working hard to be careful stewards of the Town Budget 
economizing and saving money everywhere we can; however, it’s important to reiterate that 
there is no “wiggle room” in the FY 2019 budget.  

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions so that I may be fully prepared for 
our meeting.  

Thank you. 
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